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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175  

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C)   

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
  

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Aurelia Hains – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friend     Kathy Sellhausea 

Sir Knight Henry Bazinet – Fr. Kass Council 

 

 

Fred Navarro (healing)     Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar (parkinsons)     Mario Bica – (paralysis) 

Jim Chavez 
    

 

Mary (anxiety) – Rick Tkach’s Daughter 

Jayme Chilberti (lung cancer) – Rick Tkach’s Sister-in-Law 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer)) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alvarez (cancer) –Michele Magyar’s Sister      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

– Family & Friends of John Oliver      Betty – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife 

Sir Knight Denis Weber (hip replacement recovery), Denis Pickett (surgery),  

Dean Irwin (dialysis 3 times per week) – Frank Faecke’s Friends 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

  

Brother Knights, 

 

 As we move into the month of July, we start a season of new beginnings.  We begin a new 

Columbian year, a new season of being able to go to church again and receive the sacraments, and a 

new season of possibilities for growth in faith, hope and love. 

 

 As we depart the previous Columbian year, we owe a debt of gratitude to all the officers who 

faithfully served Council 8599, especially Grand Knight Rolly Arenz.  Rolly went above and beyond 

to make the Knights a vibrant part of the St Irenaeus parish community and keep the Knights visible 

throughout the liturgical year.  Thank you Rolly, for faithfully serving as Grand Knight and leading 

us to support our mission of Charity, Unity and Fraternity.  I hope to follow Rolly's excellent 

example to make this Council an important part of the St. Irenaeus family and I would appreciate 

your help to make this happen. 

 

 Thank you to all the brother Knights who have helped out the parish for our June events:  the 

H.O.P.E. food distributions, helping with the church reopening by being Hospitality Ministers and 

for all the ways that you help out brother Knights, their families and the parish.  Keep in mind that 

we have our "Leave No Neighbor Behind" program that is ongoing through the pandemic situation:  

Support Your Brother Knights (call up your brothers to see how they're doing), Support Your Parish 

(help with the church reopening, etc.), Support your Community and Feed the Hungry (with 

H.O.P.E. food distributions), and Participate in Blood Drives (like our upcoming August 6 drive).  

Besides these ideas, there are many other ways you can help such as donating to charities that help 

those in need or volunteering at local food banks.  Together, we can achieve great things.  "In all 

circumstances hold faith up before you as your shield; it will help you extinguish the fiery darts of 

the evil one.  Take the helmet of salvation and the sword of the spirit, the word of God" 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

tkman9291@aol.com 

 

 

 

June Meeting 

                          $20.00 

Fr. Frederick Atentar 

 

July Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 



We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 
 

 

                          True Freedom 
 

We need to pray for our country. Pray that our people do not lose sight of God. Psalms 91:14 Out of 

my distress, I called out to the Lord. He answered and set me free. We need to pray that all the 

people around the world will hear His voice, listen for His message and realize He is our only hope 

of true freedom. Psalm 33:3 blessed is the nation whose God is Lord. 

 

 Since the Declaration of Independence was written a lot of our people have lost sight of the 

meaning of freedom. In Galatians 5:13-14 “you are called to be free but do not use freedom to 

indulge in the flesh, rather serve one another humbly in love.”14 “for the entire law is fulfilled in 

keeping the one commandment. Love your neighbor as yourself.” Also in II Corinthians 3:17 the 

Lord is Spirit and where the Spirit of the Lord is there is freedom.” Freedom is there for everyone 

and the authors who wrote The Declaration of Independence knew it would only work in a society 

that acknowledged God. If we want to keep our freedom we need to pray for those who are working 

so hard to quiet our voices, and squeeze God out of our country. Pray that the Spirit of God will flow 

over and heal our land, and may God Bless America. 
NSS 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

 

  

                           

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 As you know, we are still in the Covid-19 Pandemic, I hope all of you are staying safe. Mass 

dispensation is still in affect but hopefully most are able to get to Mass or at least communion. With 

all the restrictions we are still having our council and officer meetings vertically on zoom. 

 

 Some of our upcoming events are: 

 July 3 H.O.P.E. Food Bagging – 7:30 AM 

 July 4 H.O.P.E. Food Distribution – 7:00 AM 

 July 9 Officer Meeting (Virtual) – 7:00 PM 

 July 11 4th Degree Exemplification 

 July 15 Business Meeting (Virtual) – 7:30 PM 

 July 17 H.O.P.E. Food Bagging – 7:30 AM 

 July 18 H.O.P.E. Food Distribution – 7:00 AM 

 

Vivat Jesus 

Brian Cota 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Rolly D. Arenz PGK     James R. Bowler     Horacio Castro     Kevin P. Connell     Jerome F. Costa 

Brian A. Cota     George M. Del Hierro     Lloyd S. Duronslet PGK     Andres Escobedo     Frank J. Faecke 

David J. Hallum     George H. Kubeck     Ariel Maningding     Robert J. Marsh     Mark McEniry 

William Mead     Michael W. Mercer     Cesar Moreno     Ruben Moreno Sr.     William J. Serb III PGK 

Benjamin Servin     Richard Tkach GK     Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM 

 

 



 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I want to congratulate our new Council Officers as they begin to guide our Council in this 

new Columbian year.  Please give our worthy Grand Knight, Rick Tkach, and our worthy Deputy 

Grand Knight, Brian Cota lots of support and assistance with our activities and programs this year 

as we further develop the Faith in Action program model and expand Leave No Neighbor Behind. 

I also want to give a special thanks to Rolly Arenz, PGK, for his leadership these past 3 years as our 

Council has grown from 209 members to 232, as he navigated the new Faith in Action programs, and 

has successfully conducted several Officer and Business Meetings on Zoom.  

 

 Total membership consists of 127 Associate Members, 97 Insurance Members, 6 Honorary 

Members, 36 Honorary Life Members, and 7 Inactive Members. The bad news is we have 86 

members who still haven’t paid their 2020 dues. If you are having difficulty paying your dues, 

please contact me or Rick Tkach, GK.  We now have an account funded by generous member 

donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing 

  

 If you haven’t met or talked to our Insurance Field Agent, Mark McEniry, please give him a 

call at 310-480-8281.  He is available to meet with you either live or remotely. 

Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as it often 

includes pictures from our recent Council events and to check out our Bulletin Advertisers on page 

16. 

  

 Member number 7 was drawn for our June Good of the Order Drawing, which was Fr. 

Frederick Atentar, who wasn’t present to win the $20.00.  In July, the pot for the drawing will return 

to $10.00.   

I hope to see you all at our July 15th Business Meeting, probably on Zoom. 

  
Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  
Pictures in this month’s Bulletin: 

Officer Installation 2020 
 

Note: For more Council activities pictures go to archives, choose various month’s bulletin’s then scroll 

down past the last page of bulletin to view the posted pictures. 

 

 

 

 
  

  

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30AM 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

9th OFFICER MEETING [Virtual] 7:00PM 

11th 4th DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION  

15th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual] 7:30PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

                               

 

6th BLOOD DRIVE 10:00AM-4:00PM 

13th OFFICER MEETING [Virtual or Rm 8] 7:00PM 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30AM 

19th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual] 7:30PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

              A CALL TO BATTLE, OUR BATTLE, THE GREAT BATTLE 
 

Family a sacred creation 
 

Ephesians 5: 
25 Husbands, love your wives, as Christ loved the church and gave himself up for her, 

26 that he might sanctify her, 

23 For the husband is the head of the wife as Christ is the head of the church, his body, and is 

himself its Savior. 

21 Be subject to one another out of reverence for Christ. 

20 always and for everything giving thanks in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ to God the 

Father. 

31 "For this reason a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife, and the two 

shall become one flesh."- (Gen. 2:24) 

32 This mystery is a profound one…. 

33 however, let each one of you love his wife as himself, and let the wife see that she respects her 

husband. 
 

1 Corinthians 11: 
1 Be imitators of me, as I am of Christ. 

2 I commend you because you remember me in everything and maintain the traditions even as I have 

delivered them to you. 

3 But I want you to understand that the head of every man is Christ, the head of a woman is her 

husband, and the head of Christ is God. 

4 Any man who prays or prophesies with his head covered dishonors his head, 

7 For a man ought not to cover his head, since he is the image and glory of God; but woman is the 

glory of man. 

11 (Nevertheless, in the Lord woman is not independent of man nor man of woman; 

12 for as woman was made from man, so man is now born of woman. And all things are from God.) 
 

The main reason of everything that is happening in today's society (abortion, violence, gender 

ideology, etc.) is due to a broken masculinity and the absence of fatherhood in the family. 

In order to be a good shepherd, we first need to be a good sheep. 

"The father, here on earth, is the "icon" of the Father in heaven." -Jesse Romero 

So that, resentment (spiritually) is reflected in this world in resentment of the paternal figure that 

keeps us away from our Father. 
 

It is relevant to know that: 

devil = division (dia-bolos in Greek meaning 'the one who divides') 

satan = destruction (translated into Greek as Apollyon, meaning "the destroyer") 
 

[Continued Next Page] 



 

 

[  Continued] 

 

An individual away from the Father, becomes isolated, builds up anger, is in desperate need of love, 

can be easily manipulated, and is a dangerous weapon in motion. 

By understanding this and looking around us, the world, countries, societies, communities, families, 

our interior lives; it helps us understand a little, the reality of the world we live in and the effects of 

families without a father figure. 
 

But, we might ask ourselves, what can we personally do to stop this pattern of worldly destruction? 

How and where can we start?  

Each of us can start by claiming and owning our mission in this life, (husband, father, brother, son), 

with faithful commitment; and solving with humility our own relationship with our Father, our God.  

We can start by living what sacred scriptures tells us about the family.  We can start with us, in our 

own families, where our faith begins.  We can start by becoming living testimonies and help others 

start living their mission.  But most importantly, we can pray for all the fathers in the world 

including ourselves, intercede for them (Mat 8:8), pray for our and their conversion (Mat 8:2), that 

we all might hear the call of God our Father. 
 

And, what all of this has to do with Ephesians 5 and 1 Corinthians 11 at the beginning of these 

humble words? 
 

Well, the answer is precisely "IN THE BEGINNING" (Genesis 1:1), where  

27 God created man in his own image, in the image of God he created him; male and female he 

created them. 

28 And God blessed them, and God said to them, "Be fruitful and multiply..." (Genesis 1:27-28) 
 

Family is a model created by God, His most perfect and sacred creation made out of love, in love, for 

love. 

Family is the target for all evil division and destruction. 

Family is my and your mission to protect and save with our lives, for Christ, with Christ, in Christ. 
 

Que viva Cristo Rey!!! 

Long live Christ the King!!! 
 

Benjamin Servin 
  
+JMJ+ 

"In omnibus amare et servire Domino" 

“Brothers in Jesus Christ” 
 

Note:  Please watch and read:  A Call to Battle - A Short Film on ‘Society’s Crisis in Masculinity' 

(https://youtu.be/9mDzNm7cylw) 

Into the Breach - An Apostolic Exhortation to Catholic Men, my Spiritual Sons in the Diocese of 

Phoenix by Most Rev. Thomas J. Olmsted, Bishop of Phoenix 

 

 



 

 

                                                   A SPECIAL DAY 

                                                         By Frank Faecke 
 

 Thursday, June 12, 2020 was a little cooler than previous days. I awoke early after daybreak 

and began saying my rosary as I started coffee brewing. My favorite mysteries, Luminous, guided 

me as I began to wake up. Lured by the delicious smell of fresh coffee, I arose, grabbed a cup and 

turned on sprinklers in the front yard. I thanked God for a good sleep and entered into quiet time in 

His presence. 
 

 My beginning daily prayers took only 20 minutes: Consecration to the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

and the Immaculate Heart of Mary; prayers through St. Joseph, Archangels Rafael and Michael, St. 

Padre Pio, St. Francis of Assisi, Mother Mary (7 Sorrows), Holy Popes and saints. I prayed for our 

priests and seminarians, as well as all the People of God. I prayed for healing of the moral ills of our 

country and the World. My deepest prayers were for healing of those wrongs against God and from 

the terrible COVID-19, Corona virus. I prayed that brother knight Doctor Andrew Wang (highlighted 

in Columbia magazine) and medical researchers guided by the Holy Spirit will lead us out of this 

Pandemic! 
 

 While enjoying delicious cereal and milk, I read through reflections on St. Barnabas, Jewish 

convert who sold everything and followed Saints Paul, Mark, and Luke. His very name meant 

"encouragement," which he gave the early Church (see Acts.) Next I went virtually to mass for 30 

minutes at St. Lorreta's in Ontario, Canada with German Father Henk and Deacon Mike Walsh. 

Deacon Mike shared theologian Henri Nouwen's path of being close to Christ (solitude) and then 

close to others in union with Christ and lastly sharing our mission with the world around us. I didn't 

know that Nouwen spent his last 10 years of life there in Ontario. My spiritual Holy Communion 

was special! 
 

 Afterward, I spent 30 minutes hand watering our large but very dry backyard. The grass 

seemed to come alive and thank me. Next, it was time to grab my mask and bags for weekly 

shopping at Walmart Grocery. Folks were friendly, and I was thankful to restock our groceries. It 

had been three months without a haircut, and my appearance was cave man, not gentleman. A call to 

Teresa my barber landed me an appointment at 2:30 PM. Teresa has cut my hair for years and is 

better than any barber I have had. She was born in Mexico and migrated to the USA. Her husband is 

still waiting to return to his construction job. She shared that she had been up since 4 AM cooking 

for her family and cutting hair all day long. This joyful, hard-working immigrant is part of our 

country's backbone. I imagined her as Mother Mary working night and day to care for her family! 
 

 After sharing a delicious meal with my family, I read, watched a little TV, joined in our 

evening family prayer, and called it a night. Before dozing off for delicious sleep, I thanked God for 

good health, holy friends and family, a blessed retirement, and this special day. Thanks for reading! 
 

May God bless you all. 

 
We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

“Fact Check” ? 

 Alexandra DeSanctis of National Review pointed out the silliness of what they call a “Fact 

Check” these days. “Checking” an opinion piece on LifeNews.com headlined “Baby Born Alive at 

23 Weeks Was Gasping for Air. Abortion Clinic Put Baby in a Bag, Threw Her in the Trash.”  
 

 The Fact Check question was asked “Was a Baby Born Alive at 23 Weeks ‘Thrown in the 

Trash’?” The factual answer is “Yes.” But it was defined “Mixture” of truth and 

falsehood….because facts can be spun!  
 

As answered  
 

 What’s True (pertaining to the question asked) 
The co-owner of an abortion clinic in Florida did cut the umbilical cord of a baby who had been born 

alive before the evacuation stage of an abortion and did dispose of the baby in a biohazard bag. 
 

 What’s False (as the “Fact Check” answered the question) 
However, the descriptions of the incidents in question failed to mention the fact that, according to 

medical experts, the baby was non-viable when delivered and could not have survived longer than a 

few moments, regardless of the clinic owner’s actions. Thus, those descriptions gave readers a 

misleading impression of the implications of that owner’s actions. 
 

 Or as DeSanctis summarized answer by “Fact Check” 

Fact-checking claims about a baby nearly aborted at 23 weeks then killed after delivery: “Well sure 

the abortionist tossed her in the trash, but hey she probably wasn’t going to survive anyway!” 

 

 The story isn’t new, but it illustrates the pro-life argument. 
 

 

 

 

Anthony R. Galvan 7/1 Mike Morris 7/6 Andres Escobedo 7/7 

Peter Le 7/11 Marl Mooney 7/13 Ken Peterson PGK 7/14 

Mario Bica 7/16 Rick Tkach 7/16 Bill Mead 7/19 

Jerome Costa 7/20 Fr. Aaron Galvizo 7/21 Dennis J. Montoya 7/21 

Pactrick Kirby 7/22 Walter Munoz 7/22 Robert Escobar 7/25 

Martin Rodriguez 7/26 Leo Griego 7/29 Ken Francis 7/30 

Anthony Burkart 7/31  Joseph Choi 7/31 
 

https://www.lifenews.com/2019/09/13/baby-born-alive-at-23-weeks-was-gasping-for-air-abortion-clinic-put-baby-in-a-bag-threw-her-in-the-trash/
https://www.lifenews.com/2019/09/13/baby-born-alive-at-23-weeks-was-gasping-for-air-abortion-clinic-put-baby-in-a-bag-threw-her-in-the-trash/
https://www.lifenews.com/2019/09/13/baby-born-alive-at-23-weeks-was-gasping-for-air-abortion-clinic-put-baby-in-a-bag-threw-her-in-the-trash/
https://www.lifenews.com/2019/09/13/baby-born-alive-at-23-weeks-was-gasping-for-air-abortion-clinic-put-baby-in-a-bag-threw-her-in-the-trash/
https://www.snopes.com/fact-check/23-weeks-baby-abortion/
https://www.snopes.com/fact-check/23-weeks-baby-abortion/
https://twitter.com/xan_desanctis/status/1179019349312577537?s=19


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 

 



 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota (562)335-0809   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Daniel Rozac  723-2555 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


